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We are into car show activities prime season.  I hope you have had a chance to 

take in a car show, cruise-in, and concours or drive already this year.  I am excited 

by the new folks at our May meeting! Please make every effort to get to know 

them and encourage their participation.  I hope we made a good first impression.    

Thanks to Howard Osborne for organizing the Excursion to LMU and the 

Cumberland Gap National Park. The Dan’l Boone Region was overdue for a good 

road trip.  (I am writing this before the trip – thus the lack of details.) 

Many members attended the Memorial Weekend car events sponsored by the 

Kingsport Antique & Rod Club.  They are boosters of our events, so it was good to 

see our Region support their shows.  It is great that they had good weather for 

both the Fort Henry Mall Cruise In and the show in Downtown Kingsport on 

Saturday.  
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On a personal note, I have pulled my unrestored 1927 Buick Model 51 from its 

many year hibernation.  It is being prepared to show at the Cincinnati Ault Park 

Concours on June 9th. It is good to hear that engine running again after a lengthy 

rest.  

Dave Williams has been hard at work on both the Fun Fest and Allandale Car 

Shows. Plans are progressing well.  Details of the Fun Fest Car Show to be held at 

ETSU’s Allandale Campus will be finalized at our JUNE 17TH MEETING WHICH WILL 

BE HELD AT ETSU’s ALLANDALE CAMPUS at 7PM.  

Thanks to Don Wood who provided the program for our May meeting.  Mike 

McIntosh and Don Wood have provided programs so far this year – NOW it is your 

turn.  I feel programs are essential to maintaining a healthy special interest / 

hobby club.  The only way to avoid a steady diet of Randy Programs is for 

members to volunteer to share information about cars they like or activities with 

other clubs.   

Please make a special effort to attend our June 17th Meeting!                                         

Randy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The DAN”L BOONE 
REGION AACA won the Club 
Participation Award with 9 
vehicles entered in the 
Wilderness Trail Car Show. 
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Dan’l Boone Car Club Meeting Minutes Monday, May 19, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by President Randy at 7:25PM. 

Randy led the club in the pledge of allegiance. 

Wayne Lambert provided the treasurers report for April. The ending balance was $13,767.78. 

No income was received and total expenses incurred were $445.64 for the 2019 FunFest 

application and the three year Go Daddy website renewal.  

Frankie Lambert presented the April 2019 club minutes as taken by Charlene Wood, Secretary. 

There were no noted corrections to the minutes as approved by the membership. 

There was no update from the Sunshine Committee. Becky Williams indicated that she had 

spoken with Deborah Crawford prior to the meeting and she will continue to have chemo 

therapy treatment. Club members were asked to keep Deborah and Bob in their prayers.  

Randy indicated that Bill Hammonds is now a resident at Brookdale progressive care center.  

No report of cars being bought or sold. 

Randy reported on the Greenbriar Concours Car show that he attended.  

Dave Williams indicated that he has joined the Tennessee First Region Mustang Club (MCA) 

which meets on the 4th Thursday of the month at Pratts. This club is having monthly fund raisers 

for various charities as held at Freddy’s Drive In in Johnson City.  

Howard Osborne gave a detailed overview of the upcoming club road trip to the Lincoln 

Museum at LMU and Cumberland Gap National Historical Park as scheduled for Saturday, June 

8th. Time of departure is 10AM sharp from Arby’s next door to the Allandale Mansion with 

return to Kingsport projected as 5:30PM. Several members indicated that they plan to attend 

the rain or shine event. Please contact Howard if you have questions.  

Dave Williams provided an overview of the FunFest Car Show scheduled for Saturday, July 13 

from 10-2 at ETSU Allandale. Elaine Boone, director is working closely with Dave in planning the 

event. Dave also provided an update on the 41st Allandale Car Show scheduled for Sunday, 

September 15th. He hopes to receive artwork soon and will produce club flyers for distribution. 

140 -shirts will be ordered for sale at the event. The Sullivan South JROTC and the Sullivan 

South Band boosters will support the show respectively with site logistics and food sale as in 

past years. 
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Following discussion, it was decided to continue the club tradition of holding the Christmas 

banquet at Mafair UMC on Tuesday, December 10. Randy will check to see if Sugar and Spice 

Caterers can provide catering services. 

Don Wood shared a video of the 2002 Bern Concours Car Show which featured Cadillacs of 

various vintage from the early 20’s through 1959. Don’s 1958 Cadillac was one of the featured 

vehicles.  

Dave Williams provided back issues of Classic Car for interested members to take. 

Members need to note the change in location for the June meeting, The June meeting will be 

held at ETSU -Allandale on Monday, June 17 at 7:00PM. Dave will post this information on the 

club Facebook page. Randy will post on the club website. The club will discuss arrangements for 

the FunFest Car show in this meeting. Dave will provide refreshments.  

The following guests who attended the May meeting were welcomed by the club members: 

Wade Garber 

Austin Garber 

Jesse Garber 

Jacob McMurray 

Scott McMurray  

Sergio Merluzzi 

Randy adjourned the meeting at 8:40PM as attendees were thanked for their attendance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Kingsport Antique & Rod Club’s Wilderness Trail Car Show held 

on Saturday, May 25th 

Li   

L to R Lincoln 1941 

Lincoln 1947 or 1948 
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Sam Hauk’s 1929 Ford Model A                                       1950’s Buick 

  1949 Studebaker                                                                          Lamborghini 

Pontiac GTO

 

1930 Packard Streetrof
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             Fiat Topolino 
 

 

Melissa and Mike McIntosh having fun, Mike 

won the toilet roll toss and he is shown with his 

award.  

Late model CorvetteZo6 

GMC Truck and Camper
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